
 

 
 

 
 
 
Tena koutou nga matua nga whaea me nga whanau katoa, 
 
Personal Hygiene  
 
Staff have noticed many children do not know how to blow their nose.  It is common for our students to 
wipe their nose on their arm or clothing.  We have been trying to teach them to blow into a tissue and then 
sanitise their hands. It would be appreciated if whanau can reinforce this procedure at home so that 
students are not spreading their germs to others. 
 
If your child does have a cold or is unwell, please keep them at home until they have recovered,  so that 
others are not exposed to their germs. 
 
Students are also coming to school with long and dirty fingernails.  Can whanau please ensure students 
come to school with short nails, to avoid infecting others if they accidentally scratch another student when 
playing in the playground. 
 
Nits​ - We recently sent home lotion with every student. If your whanau requires more lotion then please 
inform our Office Administrator or a teacher and we will supply more. 
 
I have been notified by Ritchies that there was an incident on the school bus last week between two of 

our senior students.  If this behaviour continues, then students will not be able to catch the school bus. 

 
 

FUNDRAISING/LUNCH ORDERS: will be taken on Thursday (02/07) 

Popcorn 
$3 

Sausage Sizzle 
$2 

Noodles 
$2 

Pie 
$3 

Drink 
$2 

Ice-Block 
$1 

Ice-cream 
$2 

 
 
 
 

UP & COMING EVENTS 

Friday, 3rd July Last day of Term 2  

Monday, 20th July Term 3 Begins 

Friday, 14th August Waima Cross Country 

Wednesday, 26th August Ohaeawai Cross Country 
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Ruma Tupu: 
 
It has been a very busy term 2 for Tupu teina.  Everyone has been working really hard.  Thank you to the whanau 
who continue to support the tamariki at home. 
 
Last week and this week the students are learning a bit more about Matariki.  
 
On Friday we had an amazing day constructing mobiles from sticks that we foragged from the bush and salt dough 
stars that we made the previous Friday.  There was an incredible amount of learning that went into making these. 
Measuring, construction, tying knots are just a few of the skills that were learnt along the way.  
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Puawai: 
 
Welcome to the last week of term 2. In Puawai we are continuing to present our Novel Quests and Inquiry. 

Enjoy the holiday break. 

 

 
Emma 

 
Braidon 

 
Tyler 

 
Samara 

 
 

2020 BOT MEETING DATES 

TERM 1 TERM 2 TERM 3 TERM 4 

11th February 16th June 4th August ​& 
8th September 

27th October & 
1st December 

Available at the School Office: ​Community member guide to the role of the board of trustees. This explains a lot of 
commonly asked questions and information about becoming a trustee, please get in touch if you’d like a copy. 

 

Remember to use our website to keep updated about school information - ​www.waima.school.nz 

 

Jenny Colebrook 
Principal 
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